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Greetings Troop 3! 
 

As you may or may not know, I had my wisdom teeth removed last week, so I missed 

several important events at the end of April. I am so grateful to have such a great staff that 

I can trust to take over when I need it. 
 

We've got another busy month coming up with several opportunities to provide 

community service. It's such an important part of Scouts to give back to our community. 

The folks at Millbrook Society were very appreciative of the support we provided this past 

Saturday at the First Annual Crooked Billet History Fair. The exhibits were really interesting, 

too! 
 

What an exciting time in the life of the Troop. Last month we held an Investiture Ceremony 

for our six awesome new first year Scouts. Ryan Finazzo passed his District Board, and next 

week we'll hold a Court of Honor for Nate Snyder. 
 

Big changes are coming to the troop over the next month. Tonight we'll hold the election 

for the next Senior Patrol Leader, who will assume command of the troop effective June 1. 



We will also be forming new patrols who will select their Patrol Leader and Assistant Patrol 

Leader. We'll continue to have 3 patrols, including the new first year patrol, aka "The 

Banana Heads". Both the current TLC and the newly elected TLC will meet this month to 

formulate the next annual plan. This is when the trips for September 2023 through August 

2024 are decided. So, come and let your voice be heard. I can't wait to see what they come 

up with! 

 

Yours in Scouting, 

Mr. Keith Grimes 
 

ACTIVITY CALENDAR 
 

Meetings 

5/1 Troop 

Reorganization 

7:15 PM 

Hatboro Baptist 

 

5/2 Joint TLC 

7:30-8:45 PM 

Mr. Grimes' House 

 

5/8 Nate Snyder's 

Eagle Court of 

Honor 

6:45 PM 

Hatboro Baptist 

 

5/11 Staff Meeting 

7:30-9 PM 

Hatboro Baptist 

 

5/15 Troop 

Meeting 

7-8:30 PM 

College 

Settlement 

 

5/16 Joint TLC 

7:30-8:45 PM 

Mr. Grimes' House 

 

5/22 Troop 

Meeting 

7-8:30 PM 

Warminster Park 

 

Good Turns 

5/6 MFCA Show 

12-5 PM 

Trevose, PA 

 

5/13 Library 

Bazaar 

2-3 PM 

Union Library 

 

5/27 Flags 

TBD 

Whitemarsh 

Cemetery 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  
 

Trips 

5/19-5/21 

Paddling at Trap 

Pond 
 

District/ 

Council Events 

 

5/19-5/21 

OA Spring Service 

#2 

Resica Falls  
 

Other 

 

5/13 Pancake 

Breakfast 

7-11 AM 

Hatboro Baptist 

 

5/17 75th 

Anniversary 

Planning 

Committee 

Meeting 

7-8:30 PM 

 

 

 

 

  
 



5/29 No Troop 

Meeting 

 

5/30 Joint TLC 

7:30-8:45 PM 

Mr. Grimes' House 
 

UPCOMING EVENTS 
 

Troop Reorganization 
 

Monday, May 1st the Troop Meeting will consist of 

the election of our next Senior Patrol Leader and 

formation of new Patrols. This is a very important 

night, and your attendance is highly recommended. 
 

What office would you like to hold? A leadership 

position is required to earn Star, Life, and Eagle!  

 

 

 

 

 

Joint TLC Meeting 
 

Tuesday May 2nd at 7:30 pm both the current and newly elected TLCs will be meeting at 

my house to discuss April and May, and to plan June. 
 

Good Turn for MFCA Club 
 

Saturday, May 6th from 12-5 pm we'll be providing 

a Good Turn to the Miniature Figure Collectors of 

America. They are holding an event at the Radisson 

Hotel in Trevose, PA, and need our help taking down 

tables. Mr. Justin Ryan will be there to coordinate. 
 

Wear your Class B Uniform.  

 

 

 

 

 

Nate Snyder Eagle Court of Honor 
 



Monday, May 8th at 7:30 pm we will be 

holding an Eagle Court of Honor for Nate 

Snyder. Come out and help recognize this big 

achievement! We'll need help at 6:45 pm to set 

up the sanctuary for the event. 
 

Scouts and Scouters, wear your Full Class A 

Uniform, with neckerchief and merit badge 

sash.  

 

 

 

 

 

Troop Staff and Committee Meeting 
 

Thursday, May 11th at 7:30 PM the Troop Staff and Committee will be meeting at 

Hatboro Baptist to discuss April and May, and to plan June. 
 

Pancake Breakfast 
 

Saturday, May 13th we will be holding our 

Spring Pancake Breakfast. This fundraiser 

benefits the Scouts who sell tickets. All profits 

from ticket sales go directly into Scouts' 

individual camping funds. 
 

Mr. Lavelle has already distributed tickets. Let 

him know if you need more! 
 

Unsold tickets and proceeds must be turned 

in on May 8th, so that we know how many 

people to expect on Saturday. 
 

Scouts should arrive by 7 am to set up the Dining Room. We will be serving Dine-in and 

Take-out from 8-10 am. Scouts will be dismissed around 11 am after clean-up. Wear your 

Class B Uniform. 

 

 

 

 

 

Library Bazaar 
 

Saturday, May 13th from 2-3 pm we will be providing a Good Turning to the Union 

Library in Hatboro by helping to break down the tables and tents from the Book Sale. 

Wear your Class B Uniform.  
 

Troop Meeting 
 



Monday, May 15th at 7 PM the troop meeting will be held at College Settlement. We'll 

have a refresher on boating safety and get out on Friendship Lake. The meeting will start 

early at 7 pm, to take advantage of daylight and wrap up at 8:30 pm. 
 

Joint TLC Meeting 
 

Tuesday, May 16th from 7:30-8:45 PM both the current and newly elected TLCs will 

meet to begin formulating the 2023-2024 Annual Plan. 
 

75th Anniversary Planning Committee Meeting 
 

 

 

We have formed a committee for planning of 

Troop 3's 75th Anniversary Celebration taking 

place May 17-19, 2024 at College Settlement. 
 

On Wednesday, May 17th from 7-9 PM the 

Planning Committee will meet in Fellowship Hall at 

Hatboro Baptist. If you are interested in helping 

out, please plan on attending! 
 

Weekend Trip to Trap Pond 
 

For our May Trip we'll be heading to down 

to Trap Pond State Park in Delaware for the 

weekend of May 19-21. We camp right on 

the water, and have tons of time to kayak 

and canoe. This one is always a great time 

and has become a troop favorite. 

 

The cost of the trip is $35, plus Patrol food. 
 

If you are interested, please sign up with 

Mr. Brown May 15th. jimwg40@gmail.com 

 

 

 

 

 

Troop Meeting 
 

Monday, May 22nd at 7 PM the troop meeting will be held at Warminster Community 

Park. We will be start a 3-day fitness log as a troop. 
 

Good Turn at Whitemarsh Cemetery 
 

https://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001IJp4YEOeXCRRc1VYnKVxkX_Yws4QJn9tDOWFTvwTU2PQn-h_iKT3iNnoIqPjCse3f-8pn1FXo46SwD9LqtMbQ8o7hwtOxkLk_dAk8Bem05UczT5bYp5LGsMWaVg6YYC8mOcwrqJqk95r5YSlGDlng5kcVOd1kMpW&c=DKbiTTQgu7MZwZ7HaEAVGYJieYv1w2cU0rLAOftIjUKEpm_azOmYwQ==&ch=dV39TwYrKTQmKSTq_aA-rYpUPZ_1uqscNZR6TZn33XLAKJ4sxbq5LA==


Saturday, May 27 at 9 AM we will be providing a Good Turn to the Whitemarsh 

Cemetery in Horsham. We'll assist setting up the flags for their Memorial Day ceremony on 

Monday. 
 

No Troop Meeting 
 

Monday, May 29th is Memorial Day. No Troop Meeting. Have a happy and safe 

Memorial Day weekend! While you are enjoying the time with your friends and family, 

please take a moment to remember those who made the ultimate sacrifice for our 

Country. 
 

TLC Meeting 
 

Monday, May 30th from 7:30-8:45 PM the newly elected TLC will meet at my house to 

finalize the next Annual Plan. The new elected SPL will then present the proposed 2023-

2024 Annual Plan for approval at June Staff and Committee Meeting. 
 

Weekend Trip to Gateway National Recreation Area 
 

For our June Trip we'll be heading to the 

Jersey Shore on June 23-25, up in the 

Sandy Hook area. 
 

We will be camping at the Cheesequake 

State Park and riding bikes at 

the Gateway National Recreation Area.  

 

 

 

 

 

NEWS AND NOTES 
 

75th Anniversary Celebration - Save the Date! 
 

https://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001IJp4YEOeXCRRc1VYnKVxkX_Yws4QJn9tDOWFTvwTU2PQn-h_iKT3iNnoIqPjCse3eGdpUMohHxYS4y-0IeVV4s-S3q_1WBtx7-bKmQlpG5zYSRsXNkAJMvCQuWyTWdc14KwyNoR67F8nM67tY8QjmE41EhDCjeBUAoBUxq04aMJVxRhjoXe-FTStlZ_C_Myjv_iMaxwyrCVinhBgXLXJGg==&c=DKbiTTQgu7MZwZ7HaEAVGYJieYv1w2cU0rLAOftIjUKEpm_azOmYwQ==&ch=dV39TwYrKTQmKSTq_aA-rYpUPZ_1uqscNZR6TZn33XLAKJ4sxbq5LA==
https://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001IJp4YEOeXCRRc1VYnKVxkX_Yws4QJn9tDOWFTvwTU2PQn-h_iKT3iNnoIqPjCse3eGdpUMohHxYS4y-0IeVV4s-S3q_1WBtx7-bKmQlpG5zYSRsXNkAJMvCQuWyTWdc14KwyNoR67F8nM67tY8QjmE41EhDCjeBUAoBUxq04aMJVxRhjoXe-FTStlZ_C_Myjv_iMaxwyrCVinhBgXLXJGg==&c=DKbiTTQgu7MZwZ7HaEAVGYJieYv1w2cU0rLAOftIjUKEpm_azOmYwQ==&ch=dV39TwYrKTQmKSTq_aA-rYpUPZ_1uqscNZR6TZn33XLAKJ4sxbq5LA==
https://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001IJp4YEOeXCRRc1VYnKVxkX_Yws4QJn9tDOWFTvwTU2PQn-h_iKT3iNnoIqPjCse3XHdifiDGT8G58oASTUXI-l-Nt2hdBj2GVMUJ5z9JxAabkzXEX24NsIAFJl7hW3iFsmdowEbfG_8qUMJEWRknbCq18IagBfes&c=DKbiTTQgu7MZwZ7HaEAVGYJieYv1w2cU0rLAOftIjUKEpm_azOmYwQ==&ch=dV39TwYrKTQmKSTq_aA-rYpUPZ_1uqscNZR6TZn33XLAKJ4sxbq5LA==


 

 

Troop 3's 75th Anniversary Celebration is exactly one year away! We have convened a 

Planning Committee who are already hard at work making plans, developing the program, 

and setting the menu, among many other things. There are still many details to be 

hammered out, but here are the basics: 
 

This will be a weekend event May 17-19, 2024 held at the day camp side of 

College Settlement. The troop will be camping on site, and alumni are welcome 

to join us. Saturday May 18, 2024 we'll have a brunch, afternoon activities, 

dinner, and a campfire. 
 

In order to make this event a success, we would like to have as many alumni and family 

there as possible. To do this, we need to get the word out. Please complete this contact 

form, and forward it to Scouting friends that you know. The info collected will be used by 

the Planning Committee to send future correspondence. 

Complete Contact Info Form 

 

 

75th Anniversary Logo Contest 
 

https://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001IJp4YEOeXCRRc1VYnKVxkX_Yws4QJn9tDOWFTvwTU2PQn-h_iKT3iNnoIqPjCse3Q5G0bdO-6mmaaPIAUAwhqNEAw0jMWRv4pKXKLbWgK_awUgvWR9AQBQGC7XJ89OUJGQv_QHfBZFA63PCVFScedJ_ZNgA6EN8I&c=DKbiTTQgu7MZwZ7HaEAVGYJieYv1w2cU0rLAOftIjUKEpm_azOmYwQ==&ch=dV39TwYrKTQmKSTq_aA-rYpUPZ_1uqscNZR6TZn33XLAKJ4sxbq5LA==


 

 

The logo that we've been using for the 75th Anniversary is a temporary one. We are 

holding a contest for design of a new logo for the 75th Anniversary events. The winning 

entry will be used on all merchandise for the Anniversary. The person who submits the 

winning entry will win free merchandise and a $50 gift card. The winner will be announced 

at the Fall Parents' Night in October 
 

Here are a few basic rules and requirements: 

• The logo must include "Hatboro Troop 3" as well as "75 Years", "75th 
Anniversary", "Diamond Anniversary" or "1949-2024". 

• The contest of open to all Scouts, Scouters, Parents, Siblings, and Alumni. 
• All entries must be submitted in digital format. 
• Submittals are due July 1st. 

 
  

 

Latest 2022-2023 Annual Plan 
 

See below for latest revision of the 2022-2023 Annual Plan. Note we are still in need of a 

trip coordinator for the Biking trip to Yorktown/Jamestown in August. 
 

Please mark these important dates in your Family Calendar! 
 

Click here for the 2022-2023 Annual Plan 

https://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001IJp4YEOeXCRRc1VYnKVxkX_Yws4QJn9tDOWFTvwTU2PQn-h_iKT3iJXgdYWxVQY6KS4EDgSoCAlvYLFalKzhknT4JqFPCBbwrJEe20HJLNKjznowk56kqKnGax7zfWTukppSw6U70T9CpCx5z0H5YFtre6ImbM2ypI8U2r20pjPGKf806zdTvF-qbVKnhHnzZN6_tv6OhSCGKWIZyaG-S36zvGBZ-_Y96OmgweUOJps=&c=DKbiTTQgu7MZwZ7HaEAVGYJieYv1w2cU0rLAOftIjUKEpm_azOmYwQ==&ch=dV39TwYrKTQmKSTq_aA-rYpUPZ_1uqscNZR6TZn33XLAKJ4sxbq5LA==


 

 

OA Spring Service 2 - Resica Falls 
 

Spring Service 2 is at Resica Falls on May 19-21, 

unfortunately the same weekend as the trip to 

Trap Pond. Registrations closes May 17. 
 

Click here to register for Spring Service 2 and to 

find more info on upcoming OA events. 

  

 

 

 

 

 

GREAT THINGS OUR SCOUTS AND SCOUTERS ARE DOING 
 

Merit Badges 
 

https://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001IJp4YEOeXCRRc1VYnKVxkX_Yws4QJn9tDOWFTvwTU2PQn-h_iKT3iNnoIqPjCse3EhC8MFtA2ZlUCyhfZIJf8yGw8MUrx73n8sZTNjSotcQ1w6hJbMlSGcGiJF1TQcmR3lFtcacd4lM4txUYpq_DlJW2d12vYBzx&c=DKbiTTQgu7MZwZ7HaEAVGYJieYv1w2cU0rLAOftIjUKEpm_azOmYwQ==&ch=dV39TwYrKTQmKSTq_aA-rYpUPZ_1uqscNZR6TZn33XLAKJ4sxbq5LA==
https://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001IJp4YEOeXCRRc1VYnKVxkX_Yws4QJn9tDOWFTvwTU2PQn-h_iKT3iNnoIqPjCse3EhC8MFtA2ZlUCyhfZIJf8yGw8MUrx73n8sZTNjSotcQ1w6hJbMlSGcGiJF1TQcmR3lFtcacd4lM4txUYpq_DlJW2d12vYBzx&c=DKbiTTQgu7MZwZ7HaEAVGYJieYv1w2cU0rLAOftIjUKEpm_azOmYwQ==&ch=dV39TwYrKTQmKSTq_aA-rYpUPZ_1uqscNZR6TZn33XLAKJ4sxbq5LA==
https://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001IJp4YEOeXCRRc1VYnKVxkX_Yws4QJn9tDOWFTvwTU2PQn-h_iKT3iJXgdYWxVQY6KS4EDgSoCAlvYLFalKzhknT4JqFPCBbwrJEe20HJLNKjznowk56kqKnGax7zfWTukppSw6U70T9CpCx5z0H5YFtre6ImbM2ypI8U2r20pjPGKf806zdTvF-qbVKnhHnzZN6_tv6OhSCGKWIZyaG-S36zvGBZ-_Y96OmgweUOJps=&c=DKbiTTQgu7MZwZ7HaEAVGYJieYv1w2cU0rLAOftIjUKEpm_azOmYwQ==&ch=dV39TwYrKTQmKSTq_aA-rYpUPZ_1uqscNZR6TZn33XLAKJ4sxbq5LA==


 

Music: 

Leo Baranowski 
 

Mulching 
 

 

 



On April 1st, we mulched the flower beds at the church. It was a damp and miserable 

morning, but that just makes the notion of cheerful service all the more important. We had 

a good turnout and completed the job quickly. Thank you to everyone who came to lend a 

hand! 
 

Investiture 
 

 

 

On April 3rd, we held our Semi-Annual Parents' Night, which included the Investiture 

Ceremony for our 6 new Scouts. We are thrilled that these Scouts and their families chose 

Troop 3, and we look forward to many years of Scouting fun! 
 

Congratulations, JJ, Connor, Grady, Ethan, Lucas, and Gabe! 
 

Ryan Finazzo Passes Eagle Board of Review 
 



 



On April 20th, Ryan Finazzo passed his District Board of Review, and is officially an Eagle 

Scout! 
 

Congratulations, Ryan! 

 

Weekend Trip to Spruce Run and Ricketts Glen 
 

 

 



 

 

On April 21-23 our weekend trip took us to Bloomsbury, PA. We camped at Spruce Run 

and hiked at Ricketts Glen. Unfortunately, I missed this trip, but I hear it was a great time. 
 

Thank you, Mr. Waeltz and all of the adults that made it possible! 

 

Adam and Kavish Pass OA Ordeal 
 



 

 

During OA Spring Service 1 at Musser Scout Reservation on April 21-23, Adam 

Hendrickson and Kavish Singh passed their OA Ordeal! 

 

Great Job, Adam and Kavish! 
 

Chopped! 
 



 

On April 24th, Mr. Waeltz lead the troop in a breakfast version of Chopped! The food all 

looked fantastic. 

Thank you for putting this together, Mr. Waeltz! 
 

Good Turn at the Crooked Billet History Fair 
 



 

 

On April 29th, we provided a Good Turn to the Millbrook Society, who hosted the 1st 

Annual Crooked Billet History Fair at the Pennypack Community Center. We helped direct 

traffic and unload vehicles as exhibitors arrived. Josh and Grady lead the Pledge of 

Allegiance at the opening. 
 

MAY BIRTHDAYS 
 

 

 

 

 

The following Scouts are celebrating birthdays this 

month! 

 

Jack Thompson 5/3 

Apollo Marks 5/15 
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